
December 31,2014

The Honorable Nikki R. Haley
Office of the Governor
1205 Pendleton Street
Columbia, South Carolina 29201

Dear Governor Haley,

We wish to share with you an upcoming change in our food production plan for 2015

that offers a significant and positive economic impact for Florence County and for the

great State of South Carolina.

This change is the result of an acquisition that we made at the end of 2013, which

included the purchase of the Bruce's Yams brand of sweet potatoes, white potatoes and

vegetables, along with two processing plants in Louisiana and North Carolina. We

operated the two plants throughout 2014, as we integrated the administrative functions

of Bruce's Yams into our corporate headquarters in Effingham. Now, as 2014 comes to

a close, we have decided to relocate all of the manufacturing functions into Effingham

as well. This change will result in a significant expansion in our production facilities

here, along with the creation of approximately 200 new jobs.

Combined with the recent expansion of our Effingham Plant, and our reliance on South

Carolina family-owned and operated farms for our raw vegetables, McCall Farms is

overjoyed at the support that we can provide to our state's economy and the lives that

are, and will be, enriched as employees of McCall Farms.
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We know that our growth would not be possible without the support of our state's

government leaders such as you. Please accept our sincere appreciation for all that you

have done and continue to do to make South Carolina an ideal state for corporations

such as McCall Farms to grow and prosper.

Wishing you a very happy New Year.

Warm Regards,

Henry Swink

Co-Owners

McCall Farms
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